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FOI 3513
Date 15/01/2025

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
The number of delayed discharges from inpatient wards recorded by the Trust from 2023 to current 
This data is not held 

The total time (in days or hours) spent by patients classified as having delayed discharges in hospital wards managed by the Trust. This should cover the period from when the patients were declared medically fit for transfer to when they were fully discharged.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This data is not held

Any plans, strategies, or initiatives currently in place or under development by the Trust to reduce delayed discharges and facilitate more timely transitions of care for patients.
· Since April 2024 discharge processes have started to be reviewed including staffing capacity within the discharge teams.
· Proactive identification of discharge ready dates continues to be developed
· MDTs and best interest meetings are being used where indicated
· Escalation processes for delays are being further developed.
· The discharge team is also holding daily meetings to discuss patients and identify the most appropriate funding streams relating to the respective discharge pathways
· Regular patient tracking processes are being adjusted to ensure actions are followed up in a timely way.
· Joint working between social care and the Trust MDT is being further developed, in particular between therapy and social care colleagues.
· Early social care assessments in A&E.
· Notification processes for social care are being adapted to ensure timely awareness of clients requiring assessment are flagged.
· Access to up to date information via Trust digital systems for partners is being considered.
· The team benefits from a care placement worker who liaises directly with placement providers to secure accommodation and care
· The team utilise the reablement service to support patients to be discharged home as quickly as possible. This can lead to the reablement service bridging domiciliary care where required
· The social care discharge team has also identified training to enable them to recommend small pieces of equipment to support and maintain community discharges
· Use of support partners such as Age Concern, Red Cross are utilised to support discharge and prevent delays

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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